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When people talk about love and meeting someone you just
cannot get out of your mind, it’s not uncommon to hear phrases
such as “there’s just chemistry between us” or “what we feel
is electric, almost magnetic!”, but what the heck are these
people talking about? Well, just like magnets, people can have
an undeniable pull towards one another (when the polarities
are a match of course).
Like electromagnetism, the strongest force on planet earth,
(no, it’s actually not gravity), love could be considered the
strongest force in universal consciousness, as it is what
holds humanity together at its core. And I strongly believe
that is why they feel so similarly on a cosmic level to which
we are innately drawn to describe these types of experiences
as feeling magnetic, electric, or energized.
We all know when we’re in love how hard it is to be away from
the person we’re in love with. It’s literally like there’s an
unseen force that binds your hearts together, and again I
believe it is because there truly is. Love, like anything else
in the Universe, is energy, and when combined with a dance of
heartfelt emotion, again is the strongest, most binding, yet
at the same time, most freeing force in all of existence as we
know it.
Not even “science” can explain away the amazing things that
love can do, or the seemingly unexplained “abilities” that
people have obtained in the name of love, such as strength
gained by a mother to save a child in duress. Or the knowledge
of a wife when a husband is stranded without a way to contact
her for help. Beyond the gaps of time and space, love is in
and of itself a force that combines electricity and magnetism
and if we look closely, we can see this expressed in the heart

muscle itself.
The heart produced the strongest electromagnetic field in the
body, surpassing that of the brain by many feet. It even has
its own “neurons” and what can be considered its very own
brain. And it’s curious to take note as to how closely
intertwined it is with the neurological system. The heart
requires electricity to give it a “jump-start” if it ever
stops beating, as it relies on electrical impulses to keep the
rhythm we all know as our heartbeats.

If we look closer we can see the obvious signs and symbols the
heart shares with the vast and grand mysteries of the forces
of nature and the Universe, and of creation itself, we know as
Electromagnetism. And I don’t think it’s a mistake that the
innate feeling of connection to one another (what we feel when
there’s soul chemistry) translates to anything other than
that, as it makes so much sense that the key to connecting to
our hearts, would be found in the door another opens within
us.
I think there’s so much to learn from the forces of nature if
we just take the time to slow down and acknowledge them.
Perhaps that’s the hardest thing for many of us to do these

days, but perhaps it’s also one of the most important. For if
you find yourself with the least amount of time in your day
for joy, then that is the surest indicator of how far you’ve
strayed from listening to your own heart. Joy is freeing, not
constricting, and once you connect to it, whether in your
soulmate or dream job, the Universe lets you know with a
little lightning bolt in your heart, a little pull towards
your purpose with a shock of sureness.

